
                                               STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY 

                    SELECTMEN 

             MEETING MINUTES MARCH 27, 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Bruce Smith and Eric Eichner.  

Jay Croteau received a copy of the finished plans for the Cider Mill Road for the Planning Board. Bruce 

Smith proposed to send a letter to not transfer the easements for the retention ponds for clarity going 

forward. Jay Croteau and Eric Eichner both agreed to leave the matter as settled at the town meeting.  

Charlie Lane requested a tax card for his property.  

Bruce Smith stated everyone from the assessment review had returned their information except Scott 

Collier.  

Becky Russo has agreed to take the seat for the Zoning Board.  

The DOT update for Surry Roads was signed and returned.  

Josh Brooks asked to have a deposit of $14,500.00 made out to Gary Jackson for the Fire Department 

furnace .  

The selectmen will ask Bob Hammond and John Davis to be appointed to the Conservation Committee.  

The selectmen signed payroll. Jay Croteau signed the checks.  

John Assange from the Army Corp of Engineers will meet with the Conservation Committee next 

meeting on Monday night April 3, 2017 at 7:00P.M. to discuss the plans for building a bridge over the 

brook.  

John Davis spoke with the selectmen about the lower Pond Road culvert project minimal impact 

intentions, the retention ponds on the Cider Mill subdivision and the upcoming meeting with the Army 

Corp of Engineer. He would be willing to be appointed to the Conservation Committee.  

The selectmen noted the passing of Elizabeth Hall . 

Bruce Smith has made a list of potential coordinators for the 250th celebration and is looking for 

volunteers for organizing the event.  

The selectmen reviewed the minutes from the town meeting. They will need to be completely reviewed 

by both the town clerk and the selectmen before submission to the state.  

The selectmen signed the letter to the Trustee of Trust Funds regarding the cemetery trust lots along 

with a general reminder to post all meetings.   



The selectmen reviewed the  DOT documents for the state culvert repair on RT. 12 A.  

Eric Eichner requested a tax card for Phil Goodell.  

The selectmen signed the letter to Leland Gray regarding the agreement for the lower Pond Road 

culvert.   

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes as presented.  

Bruce Smith asked Jay Croteau  for a copy of the current use review for Mark McKenzie.  

The selectmen continued the discussion on the shed and the possible addition to the town hall. Jay 

Croteau will meet with a representative from McMillan this week for some suggestions.  

An ad for the 250th celebration and the Conservation Committee information will be added to the 

website.  

Bruce Smith motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion.The meeting adjourned at 9:00 

P.M.  

 

 

 


